## RESOLUTION NO. 2021- 04

**WHEREAS**, the City of Phenix City, Alabama is required by the Rebuild Alabama Act to file an Annual Report detailing expenditures set out in the Annual Transportation Plan; and

WHEREAS, the City has prepared the report.

**NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED** that the City Council of the City of Phenix City, Alabama, accepts the Annual Transportation Report as submitted.

PASSED, APPROVED AND ADOPTED this 5th day of January, 2021.

ATTEST:

MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF PHENIX CITY, ALABAMA



601 12th Street

Phenix City, AL 36867

Ph: 334-448-2760

Fx: 334-291-4848

phenixcitual.us

DR. R. GRIFF GORDY Mayor Pro Tem / At Large

STEVE BAILEY Councilmember District 1

**EDDIE N. LOWE** Mayor

WALLACE B. HUNTER, City Manager MELONY LEE, City Clerk ANGEL MOORE, P.E., City Engineer Director of Engineering / Director of Public Works VICKEY CARTER JOHNSON Councilmember District 2

ARTHUR L. DAY, JR. Councilmember District 3

## **MEMORANDUM**

To:

Wallace B. Hunter, City Manager WHAT

From: Angel Moore, City Engineer / Public Works Director

Date: December 29, 2021

RE:

Annual Transportation Plan Report

On March 12, 2019, the Alabama Legislature passed House Bill 2 which levied an additional excise tax on gasoline and diesel fuel (10 Cent Gas tax). This additional tax is to be used for maintenance, improvement, replacement and construction of roads and bridges that are maintained by the City. The Bill further stipulates that the City Engineer shall provide a written report detailing expenditures made from these monies during the previous year and include the status of the projects shown in the Annual Transportation Plan.

The City has received \$185,151.19 from the additional 10 Cent Gas tax in 2020. The City plans to rehabilitate/resurface Dobbs Drive for a total estimated cost of \$500,000 which includes \$185,151.19 of 2020 10 Cent Gas tax, \$141,067 of 2019 10 Cent Gas tax and \$207,485 of existing gas tax funds. To date, no 10 Cent Gas Tax funds have been expended and the Dobbs Drive Project has not begun.

If you concur, please have the resolution placed on the next Council agenda and attach this memo as the report. If you have any questions please let me know.



